
Mr. Amon G. Carter 
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Austin 

April 5, 1959 

Fort Worth Star-Telegram 
Fort Worth, Texas 

Dear Mr. Carter: 

I was very much gratified to receive your letter of 
March 51 indicating tbat in all probability you and Mr. Jones 
would be able to meet with the Board of Regents sometime be­
tween May 15 and June 1 for the purpose of presenting the 
$60,000 gift to The University of Texas for the endowment of 
a Will Rogers Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

It has long been the custom of the Board of Regents 
to have a meeting in Galveston, Texas at the time of the 
Commencement at the Medical School. The date of the Commence­
ment this year has been set for May 51 and it is certain that 
the Board will hold a meeting either on May 50, 51, or June 1 
in Galveston. In all probability there will be no meeting of 
the Board between April 22 and the Galveston meeting. As soon 
as the exact date has been set for the Galveston meeting, I will 
notify you in the hope that you and Mr. Jones may arrange your 
plans to the end that you may join us at that time. 

Looking forward with a great deal of pleasure to your 
visit, I remain 

Very sinmyours 

H. ~ 1i&ident 
HTP:byr 


